#### **Local News**

TOP

# 100 Mile yard Sale Kicks Off This Week

MAY 23RD 2016 BY DEE LOFLIN

#### 100 Mile yard Sale Kicks Off This Week

**Stoddard County, Missouri** - Visitors and residents will be out in full force along Route 25 Memorial Day weekend in search of bargains at the 100-Mile Yard Sale, but MoDOT wants you to remember the greatest savings of the event could be a life.

"It's a fun weekend that people look forward to each year," says Traffic Engineer Craig Compas, "but we want people to remember that there's more traffic and more congestion along Route 25 this weekend than any other and drivers need to keep that in mind."

MoDOT will do its part to bring the safety message to the forefront. Message boards will be in place along the route to alert drivers of the unusual traffic patterns and promote safe driving.

"We really want drivers to be alert—to be aware of their surroundings, to be aware of sudden stops and to look for pedestrian traffic," Compas says. "It's a big event locally, and we want everyone to enjoy themselves and be as safe as possible."

For more information, contact Compas at (573) 472-5310 or call MoDOT's Customer Service Center toll-free at 1-888-ASK-MODOT (1-888-275-6636).

For more information about the 100 Mile Yard Sale click **HERE**.

https://showmetimes.com/Blogpost/v4l6/100-Mile-yard-Sale-Kicks-Off-This-Week

Go to post



### More from ShowMe Times:

Presidential Proclamation - Police V Missouri AMBER Alert Issued for Carlie Trent

Presidential Proclamation - Police Week and Peace Officers Memorial Day Missouri AMBER Alert Issued for

Carlie Trent

Dexter PD Join National Youth Alc Interstate 55 Ramp in Scott County Closed for Pavement Repairs

Dexter PD Join National Youth Alcohol Enforcement Campaign Interstate 55 Ramp in Scott County Closed for Pavement Repairs

TOP

# Presidential Proclamation - Police Week and Peace Officers Memorial Day

MAY 15TH 2016 BY DEE LOFLIN

Presidential Proclamation - Police Week and Peace Officers Memorial Day

By the President of the United States of American
A Proclamation

**United States of America -** For generations, the brave women and men of our Nation's law enforcement have answered the call to serve and protect our communities. Enduring long shifts in dangerous and unpredictable circumstances, our Nation's peace officers embody the courage and honor that represent the best of America. On Peace Officers Memorial Day and during Police Week, we express our gratitude for the selfless public servants who wear the badge and put themselves in harm's way to keep us safe, and we pay respect for those who lost their lives in the line of duty.

In moments of danger and desperation, the first people we turn to are law enforcement officers. These often unsung heroes risk their lives and sacrifice precious time with loved ones so their fellow Americans can live in peace and security. But more than that, they are leaders in their communities, serving as mentors, coaches, friends, and neighbors -- working tirelessly each day to ensure that the people they serve have the opportunities that should be afforded to all Americans. In honor of all they do, we must give these dedicated professionals the support and appreciation they deserve.

My Administration continues to work to ensure police departments and other law enforcement agencies throughout our country have the resources required to hire, train, and retain officers, provide officers with modern and necessary equipment, and utilize technology to enhance their communication networks. And our Federal law enforcement officers regularly partner with their State and local counterparts to address some of our Nation's most difficult problems. We know that strong community bonds are essential for law enforcement to do their jobs effectively. I established a Task Force on 21st Century Policing, bringing together law enforcement, academia, youth, civil rights, and community leaders to provide concrete recommendations to enhance public safety while building community trust. Law enforcement officials care deeply about their communities, and together with our partners in law enforcement, we must work to build up our neighborhoods, prevent crime before it happens, and put opportunity within reach for all our people.

Because each fallen peace officer is one too many, I proudly signed the Rafael Ramos and Wenjian Liu National Blue Alert Act last year -- bipartisan legislation that establishes a national "Blue Alert" communications network to disseminate information about threats to officers. The legislation seeks to ensure that appropriate steps can be taken as quickly as possible to provide for an officer's safety. I also announced new, commonsense gun safety reforms to help keep guns out of the wrong hands and emphasized that the already dangerous job of an officer is far more dangerous than it should be because it remains too easy for criminals and people who are a danger to others or themselves to have access to guns.

It takes a special kind of courage to be a peace officer. Whether deputies or detectives, tribal police or forest service officers, beat cops or Federal agents, we hold up those who wear the badge as heroes. Though they too often spend their days witnessing America at its worst, in their extraordinary examples, we see America at its best. On this day and throughout this week, let us celebrate those who nobly serve each day -- and remember those who made the ultimate sacrifice -- to move our world toward a more just and safe tomorrow. May we carry forward their brave and selfless spirit as we keep working together to shape a future worthy of their commitment.

By a joint resolution approved October 1, 1962, as amended (76 Stat. 676), and by Public Law 103-322, as amended (36 U.S.C. 136-137), the President has been authorized and requested to designate May 15 of each year as "Peace Officers Memorial Day" and the week in which it falls as "Police Week."

NOW, THEREFORE, I, BARACK OBAMA, President of the United States of America, do hereby proclaim May 15, 2016, as Peace Officers Memorial Day and May 15 through May 21, 2016, as Police Week. I call upon all Americans to observe these events with appropriate ceremonies and activities. I also call on the Governors of the United States and its Territories, and appropriate officials of all units of government, to direct that the flag be flown at half-staff on Peace Officers Memorial Day. I further encourage all Americans to display the flag at half-staff from their homes and businesses on that day.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this thirteenth day of May, in the year of our Lord two thousand sixteen, and of the Independence of the United States of America the two hundred and fortieth.

#### BARACK OBAMA

LAST UPDATED ON MAY 15TH 2016 BY DEE LOFLIN

https://show metimes.com/Blogpost/v4jb/Presidential-Proclamation--Police-Week-and-Peace-Officers-Memorial-Day

Go to post



#### More from ShowMe Times:

Missouri AMBER Alert Issued for	Dexter PD Join National Youth Alco	hol Enforcement Campaign
Missouri AMBER Alert Issued for Carlie Trent	Dexter PD Join National Youth Alcohol Enforcement Campaign	
Interstate 55 Ramp in Scott County	Dexter Police Dept. Release Results	of Click It or Ticket Enforcement
	Dexter Police Dept. Release Results of Click It or Ticket Enforcement	

TOP

# MDC Encourages Motorists to Give Turtles a Brake!

MAY 15TH 2016 BY DEE LOFLIN

# MDC Encourages Motorists to Give Turtles a Brake!

**Missouri -** The Missouri Department of Conservation (MDC) encourages motorists to give turtles crossing roads a brake. Turtles are struck by cars throughout warmer months, but are at special risk this time of year because they are on the move. Young males make up most of the travelers as they search for territories of their own and for female turtles. Comfort is also a factor. Like other reptiles, turtles are cold-blooded so basking on warm asphalt feels good on cool spring days.

MDC encourages motorists to slow down when they see a turtle in the road and check to be sure they can safely steer around it. If helping a turtle cross a road, keep human safety as the number-one concern. Check for traffic and move the turtle across the road in the direction it is traveling.

The three-toed box turtle is a species often seen crossing roads in Missouri. Primarily a woodland species, it is found everywhere but the extreme northern part of the state. The ornate box turtle is also a common traveler and is found in all but the southeastern corner of the state. It is more adapted to grasslands and is most common in western Missouri.

Shown in the photo is Elvis, a 3 toed-box turtle owned by Jessica Loflin.

LAST UPDATED ON MAY 15TH 2016 BY DEE LOFLIN

https://showmetimes.com/Blogpost/v4im/MDC-Encourages-Motorists-to-Give-Turtles-a-Brake

Go to post



## More from ShowMe Times:

Cape Nature Center Holds Earth Da Cape Fair Angler Catches State-Record White Bass

Cape Nature Center Holds Earth Day Celebration on Saturday Cape Fair Angler Catches State-Record White Bass

Fisherman Takes State-Record Fres This Fox Says Please Don't Litter

Fisherman Takes State-Record Freshwater Drum

This Fox Says Please Don't Litter

TOP

# Missouri AMBER Alert Issued for Carlie Trent

#### Missouri AMBER Alert Issued for Carlie Trent

**Missouri -** AMBER ALERT! A 9-year-old girl taken from school in Tennessee by an uncle with no custodial rights may be in Missouri. Around 3:00pm Tuesday, an Amber Alert was sent out alerting people around Otterville, MO.

Be on the lookout for this van, a white 2002 Dodge conversion van with TN license plate 173GPS or either of these two people. Gary Simpson, age 57 years old, abducted Carlie Trent, age 9 from Rogersville, TN.

They could be literally anywhere even in surrounding states like Missouri or Tennessee. They may possibly be camping in this vehicle. People in rural areas, farmland, state parks, isolated areas, etc need to be on special alert. Help find Carlie Trent and bring her home to her family safely.

There is a combined reward of \$12,500 being offered for her safe return. Carlie's pediatrician put up \$10,000 and the U.S. Marshals Service put in \$2,500. Call the Rogersville Police Department at 1-276-272-7555, contact the Tennessee Bureau of Investigation at 1-800-TBI-FIND with any information, or dial 911. Keep in mind he may have changed license plates or even vehicles by now.

LAST UPDATED ON MAY 10TH 2016 BY DEE LOFLIN

https://showmetimes.com/Blogpost/v4in/Missouri-AMBER-Alert-Issued-for-Carlie-Trent

Go to post



## More from ShowMe Times:

Dexter PD Join National Youth Alcohol Enforcement Campaign

Dexter PD Join National Youth Alcohol Enforcement Campaign

Interstate 55 Ramp in Scott County Closed for Pavement Repairs

Interstate 55 Ramp in Scott County Closed for Pavement Repairs

Dexter Police Dept. Release Results Bash Trash with MDC and MoDOT's Annual Trash Bash

Dexter Police Dept. Release Results of Click It or Ticket Enforcement Bash Trash with MDC and MoDOT's Annual Trash Bash

TOP

# Ramp US 60 West to Highway 25 Reduced for Repairs

MAY 09TH 2016 BY DEE LOFLIN

Ramp US 60 West to Highway 25 Reduced for Repairs

# Stoddard County, Missouri - Ramp US 60 West to 25 in Stoddard County Reduced for Pavement Repairs

U.S. 60 westbound off ramp to Route 25 in Stoddard County will be reduced to one lane as Missouri Department of Transportation crews perform pavement repairs.

This is the off ramp of Route 60 going west to Route 25.

Weather permitting, work will take place Tuesday, May 10 through Thursday, May 12 from 7 a.m. to 4 p.m. daily.

LAST UPDATED ON MAY 09TH 2016 BY DEE LOFLIN

https://showmetimes.com/Blogpost/v4i2/Ramp-US-60-West-to-Highway-25-Reduced-for-Repairs

Go to post



# More from ShowMe Times:

SUBSCRIBE TO "LOCAL NEWS"

**ShowMe Gold Sponsors**